Minutes March 2010 Meeting

JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors
Date:


March 10, 2010
Time:


9:00 AM

Place:


JFK Fitness Center
Attendees:

Bob Broadhurst
Erika Broadhurst 

John Burt

Allen Jokinen
Steve Mills (by telephone)
Deborah Osborne
Tom Pendleton

Stephen Phillips
Bruce Cohen

Absent:

none
Finances.  The financial status of the Fitness Center seems sound.  We should be able to purchase a replacement set of dumbbells now and possibly additional equipment later.  The current set of dumbbells is in dire need of being replaced.  Many of the plates are loose and cannot be adequately tightened.

Bob Broadhurst stated that he and Steve Mills still want to nail down a few minor items.

Later in the meeting, the Board reviewed two proposals for dumbbell replacement.  The Board then unanimously approved this purchase of $7351.14.  The new dumbbells are current state of the art with ergonomic design and rubberized handles.

Fitness Center Archives.  Sometime after this meeting, Allen Jokinen brought down to the Center his collection of past minutes, financial reports, etc.  They go back to 1997 and will be housed in a filing cabinet in the Director’s office.

Membership Report.  At present, there are 544 members.  At this time last year, there were 592 members.  Upon departure of the EPA, we may drop to 474 members.  Bruce Cohen has on hand 8 new applications.  We could add up to 80 more members before the end of this fiscal year.  
By-Laws Committee.  This committee (Bob Broadhurst, John Burt and Deborah Osborne) have devoted considerable effort to revising and updating our by-laws.  A proposed draft was submitted via email last month.  The Board further discussed this matter and then unanimously voted to post the draft on the JFKFFC web site for the membership to review and comment on.  

At the May 12th Board meeting, the Board will review any comments and then vote to modify or approve the by-laws.
Contact Committee.  Tom Pendleton, Steve Phillips, Erika Broadhurst, John Burt and Bruce Cohen will serve on a new committee to develop a contract for staff at the Fitness Center.

Personal Training Proposal.  Fitness Center staff may provide extended personal training services to Center members at a fee.  This is in addition to the initial one-time orientation that new members receive and the occasional brief advice for all members.  Bruce Cohen crafted carefully written guidelines for these additional training services.  The Board further discussed and then unanimously approved the proposal.  A copy is available upon request.

Staff Budget.  Even with the new staff, the Center is staying within the previous budget.

Next Meeting.  The next meeting will be held April 14, 2010.
Respectfully submitted,
Allen Jokinen
Meeting Agenda for March 10th at 9 AM

· Secretary’s Minutes

· Treasurer’s Report 

· Bruce’s Updates & Membership Report

· Unfinished Business
· Revision of By Laws 

· New Business 

· Committee to Develop a contract for staff that includes: 

· Define the Relationship (Employee at Will, Subcontractor, or Other – also consider withholding & insurance issues in the definition)

· Clause stating JFKFFC may terminate employment at any time and for any reasons, including poor performance or budgetary constraints
· Discussion of new dumbbell system – options & costs
· Announcements

· Next board meeting – April 14th at 9 AM

